February 26, 2014

We hit a grand slam. Taking the staff, who were new to New York City, to the Poconos in
Pennsylvania to process their life and ministry was immensely helpful.
Read a couple of their comments:

We have learned that moving to New York City to do ministry is a lot like going overseas.
Because of that, our team is working to help our staff with the transition, growth, understanding,
and learning that is necessary to be effective in reaching students and faculty with the gospel.
The getaway to the Poconos was one part of that.

Thank you for your prayers and financial gifts that get translated into people hearing about Jesus
in New York City, the Northeast, and the world.

Because God is love,

Small group UMass - circa 1994

It was 30 years ago that I entered full-time ministry. Thank you
for your partnership; together we are making a difference.
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